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In 2014 our Sex Crimes Unit 
became aware of the nationwide 
focus on untested sexual assault 
kits.  Like many police agencies, 
we thought we didn’t have a 
problem because we always 
tested kits that needed (stranger 
rapes) to be tested.  

By spring we decided we needed 
an audit.  

And so the process began………

HISTORY



PROCESS OVERVIEW

First, we ordered an Excel spreadsheet of all 
SA kits from the Property Evidence Division.

An intern researched cases that had been 
sent to the lab and the “Jane Doe” kits.

We worked with our Records Division to add a 
new report type and tracking codes. 

Then cases were reviewed and classified.





DETECTIVES 
High case load: 30 or more cases open at any given time. 

Overtime only project. 

Only allowed to receive one spreadsheet page at a time. 

Detective reviewed each case and made a determination 
on the status of the kit and completed a Sexual Assault 
Forensic Evidence Disposition report with the new 
tracking codes.  

Once they had completed a report for each case number 
on their page, they returned the reports and spreadsheet 
page to the Program Coordinator. 

Notes were made on the spreadsheet pages so additional 
information could be followed-up. 





ADMIN STAFF 

Overtime only project.

Only allowed to receive one spreadsheet page at a time.

Admin staff reviewed the cases that had been sent to the 
lab.  They wrote a Sexual Assault Forensic Evidence 
report with a tracking code (491) “SA kit submitted” and 
made sure all Oregon State Crime Lab reports where in 
the case file. 

Once they had completed a report for each case number 
on their page, they returned the reports and spreadsheet 
page to the Program Coordinator. 

Notes were made on the spreadsheet pages so additional 
information could be followed-up. 



Double checked the first round of sheets that 
personnel completed, to insure quality 
control.

Followed up on notes made by Detective and 
Admin staff.

Added reports into Records Management 
System. 

Compiled numbers for audit. 

PROGRAM 
COORDINATOR 





We named this effort the Rose Project. 

Our email address and phone number carry this name in hopes 
to provide some level of confidentiality for victims to contact us 
regarding the status of their SA kit.

The Sex Crimes web site has been updated with resources and 
kit testing information. 

Victim Advocates meet with victims in person to let them know 
the status of their case and release any and all 
information/documents to victims whenever possible.



It will take longer and cost more than 
you anticipate.

Do a physical hands-on accounting at 
the property room if you have the time 
and money. 

Expect change! Although an audit 
should be a static number, there are 
things out of your control that you just 
won’t know until the kits hit the lab.  
For example, property mislabeled by 
medical staff and officers. 

LESSONS LEARNED



CONTACT 
INFORMATION

SUSAN LEHMAN, PROGRAM COORDINATOR
503-823-4532
SUSAN.LEHMAN@PORTLANDOREGON.GOV

SUPV. DET. MOLLY DAUL
503-823-9781
MOLLY.DAUL@PORTLANDOREGON.GOV
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